REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club July 22, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim,, Norma Barber, Jan Anderson, Margaret Hubbard, Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz, Don Drever, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin,  Ilsa Krukoff     
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0  Approval of AGM minutes for posting online  
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that the minutes of the AGM of June 22, 2010, be approved by the Board, and therefore that they be posted on our website. Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
3.1  Duplicating Machine
At the AGM of June 22, 2010 (item 5.1), the Board was given permission to spend approximately $3300 towards the cost of a duplicating machine (unit to cover the other half of the cost).  
Norma Barber pointed out that we lost approximately $2400 in June, (which was about $1000 more than our loss in June of 2009).  She predicted a similar loss for July.  

It is not unusual to have less attendance in the summer months.  In addition, people use their free-plays during this time, which also cuts into revenues.  If we experience a similar loss in August, we would be hard-pressed to meet our other financial commitments if we spent money on two items - both this machine and the sign (see 3.2) - before our next investment comes due.  She said that our bank account at present is just over $7000.  Once our next investment comes due (early October; approximately $12000), we will thus be in a better position financially to make these large purchases.  Therefore Norma suggested we do one or the other at this time, and wait until October to pursue the second expenditure.

      3.2  Sign

             This was the other major expenditure approved at the AGM, June 22 (item 5.3).The Board 

             discussed  the shortfall in liquid assets that will likely exist until October, and determined

             that we should only pursue one of the two major purchases at this time.  It was decided to
             go ahead with the purchase of the duplicating machine, as it involves a purchase in 

             conjuction with the Unit.  It was decided that we could wait until October to purchase and 

             install the sign if necessary.

      3.3  Social Bridge – Money game
             At the AGM (item 6.2.2) it was decided to give this format a try in the fall for a special game 

             offering.  The Board discussed how and when to implement this.  By making a decision now for 

             a particular time, it could be included in our calendar and booklet for the fall.  We decided to try 

             the 2nd Saturday evening of the month, with a start time of 7:00 pm   This would be a non-

             sanctioned game, and therefore not for masterpoints.  Game fee would be $6.00 per person.  
             Half of the money made would go to the Club, and the other half would be given as prize money.

             Winner would get 60% of the prize money, and runner-up would get 40%.  The main purpose of 

             the game, however, would be to provide a pleasant social atmosphere to encourage people to 

             come and play.  As such , we would like to minimize director calls.  We would also ask people to 

             bring goodies to make the game more party-like.  Rather than advertise externally, we would 

             initially look for word-of-mouth advertising.  Margaret will include information about the game

              in the September mailing, and also make a sign to post at the Club.
4.0   Old Business

        4.1  Cigarettes outside the door

               Pamela Keim brought to the Boards’s attention that there is still a problem with smokers 

               smoking directly outside the door, even though a sign is posted on the door. Also, we still have 

               no “ash-tray” arrangement for smokers to deposit their cigarette butts. 
               Pamela suggested that we need a more official sign, and that a distance away from the door be 

               decided upon.  We decided that if smokers went to the west corner of the building to smoke, this

               would be an adequate distance from the door.  Norma Barber also volunteered to look after 

               getting an ash container in place at that corner (it was thought that a metal container filled with

               cement, with a layer of sand on top, would work).
        4.2  Saturday “8 is Enough” game  
                - Pamela Keim shared with the Board an email received from a member who felt that we should
                restore the original parameters for “8 is Enough”, with no restriction other than total points.

                The email suggested that the new format was not working.  The member in particular talked 

                 about a game which had not had enough people attend and had to be cancelled.
- It was pointed out that discussion of format had been on the AGM agenda last month, in

   response to a suggestion that we consider changing to a “7 is Enough” format.  The general 

   feeling expressed at that meeting was that people were satisfied with the new restricted ”8 is 

   Enough” (that is, with a limit of one “3” player on any given team).  Therefore, it was decided 

   at that meeting to continue with that format, with the Board mandated to use its discretionary
   powers if a change in either direction seemed advisable in future (that is, either more or less 
   restrictive)
   - The Board felt that summer is not necessarily going to bring the best turnout for this game. 
   The particular game which was mentioned by the member had been scheduled on a Saturday 

   that also had a Rider game and the Craven jamboree, so it was not surprising to have to cancel.
   - It was felt that we need to give the game a fair chance by waiting for a couple of months to

    see what the turnout will be like.

   - Pamela will write a response to the member, explaining our position.
5.0   New Business
       5.1  Allocation of Responsibilities

 5.1.1  Board members



Club Operations - Don Drever



  (Dean will meet with Don to discuss responsibilities; will also check with former



    Club Operations director Dave Sabier)
             

Game Management – Norma Barber


   (Norma felt this would fit well with her other role in Finance, as she deals with 



     Game Directors on a regular basis)


Tournament Chair & Social – Leslie Mortin, Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz, 

                             Lorraine Garratt 



   (as these are all new Board members, it was decided that they would work together



    as a committee with the dual responsibilities of Tournament Chair and Liaison with

                              Hospitality Chair)



Promotion and Public Relations – Margaret Hubbard will retain this position

5.1.2 Other volunteer positions
                            We discussed the importance of the volunteers who are willing to look after

                             these significant items.  The Club is very grateful to them for giving of their

                             time and talents.  
             Standbys – Mavis Orpen will continue in this position


  Education Chairperson – Dick Anderson will continue in this position


  Hospitality Chairperson – Gail Charles will be asked if she would like to retain this 

              position. (Dean will check)

            Memberships – Irene Huber will be asked if she would like to retain this position

              (Dean will check)

            Sympathy & Get Well Cards – Pamela Keim will continue to look after this   
5.1.3  Concern re: Sympathy & get well cards – issue time sensitive

          Pamela Keim brought to the attention of the Board that a Club member was recently

          in hospital, and she had been unaware of this; as a consequence had not sent a card.

          Once she became aware, she did send a card.  She expressed concern that Club members

          did not necessarily know who should be contacted when such a situation arose.

          Other Board members indicated that sometimes people express a wish to keep their

          situation private, and do not want the Club as a whole to know;  therefore, even though
          people may have known of the recent illness, they did not feel it their prerogative to pass 

          on the information, as they understood this to be the wish of the individual. 

          It was decided that we should post on both the Club bulletin board and the Club website 
           information about our policy and who to contact.  Cards will be sent in the event of 

           serious illness of a Club member, or death of a Club member or close family of that 

           member (spouse, child,  parent) if we are made aware.  Pamela Keim will remain the 

           contact person.  She will ensure that a card is sent and that any request for privacy from 

           the member or family will be respected.  

5.1.4  What activities must be delegated by the board and what activities can be sorted 
          independently by Club members
           This was brought as a question by Pamela Keim.  She was informed that the Board is 

           ultimately responsible to make sure that someone does the job, but that we are most

           grateful for the volunteer efforts of our members.
5.2 Health and Safety at the Club  
Pamela Keim brought forth this issue, expressing concern in a number of regards.  The following things were discussed:
· First Aid kit  - We do have one at the Club (kept near the director’s desk).  A question was raised as to whether we needed to have Aspirin or something similar in the kit, and we decided that we did not.

· Water jugs – Pamela felt they were not washed with regularity and as such, could harbour bacteria when left standing in the refrigerator.  It was decided that we should put away the jugs, and use them only for tournaments, etc.  This would avoid the problem of water left standing for a long time in the jugs.  Thus, for health reasons, we will not supply refrigerated water.  Members will be expected to bring their own water, or to use tap water.

· Signs for handicapped parking  - It was indicated that some people are using the handicapped spots when they do not require them.  We will remind and encourage Club members to leave these spots for people who have handicapped permits, and who really benefit from having these spots available to them.  

· Fire extinguisher – This needs to be sent in on a regular basis.  (a responsibility of Club Operations person) 
5.3 Discussion of Bridge in the Park
Dean Allen said that the previously scheduled Bridge in the Park was cancelled, due to a lack of
communication (he had not heard back from the person in charge regarding details until the morning of the event;  by this time, Dean had decided it was wise to cancel rather than having people arrive not knowing whether things would be set up for them)  We decided that we would consider trying for another time, perhaps late August.
6.0 President’s Report
Nothing additional to report 

7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

      Norma Barber had nothing further to add (Details were presented in discussion of 3.1 and   

      3.2 above)     
 .
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

Nothing to report
7.3 Club Operations  
Newly appointed – nothing to report
7.4 Game Management 
Newly appointed – nothing to report
8   Club Management 
     Jan Anderson said that Regina Scrabble Club has requested the use of our facility September 25 & 26.
     Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Joan Quinlan, that we rent our facility to the Regina Scrabble 

     Club for a Tournament September 25 and 26, 2010, and that we charge a fee of $100 per day. Carried.
     Jan said that Dick Anderson will be offering Easybridge Lessons in the fall again, and that we should

     be advertising.  An advertisement in the fall Activity Planner would cost about $800, of which we 
     would get about 75% back from the ACBL;  in addition, we would get equal space for a write-up

     regarding our Club.   We discussed other possible ways to advertise, besides word of mouth.  One idea 

     was seeking a spot on Channel 7 (interview).  We will continue to explore other ideas.

     Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, that Dick and Jan Anderson go ahead and place

     an advertisement in the fall Activity Planner as per discussion above.  Carried.

     Jan indicated that she would have the yearly calendar ready early August
.9   Tournament Chair 
       Newly appointed – nothing to report

10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  August 19th, 2010,  6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:05
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